Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Mon. June 21st.. 2016 at 7.30 p.m. 
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers (Vice-Chairman)  

Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.J.Matthewson Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Wilkes
Mr.S.Fidler
Apologies: Mr.D.Fortescue Mr.D.Roper (NCC & BDC)
Public Participation A member of the public voiced concern at persistent flooding in Waterloo Close which he had referred repeatedly to NCC over the past two years. The Clerk agreed  to take the matter up with the senior highways engineer. There were also complaints of NDR traffic using Old Norwich Road – clerk to investigate.
a) Police Report 8 crimes had been recorded from mid April to the end of May.
b) County Council and District Council Reports Not available
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler had nothing to report and the next meeting was scheduled for August.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies as above. As Miss J.Wright  had not attended for six consecutive months she automatically ceased to be a member of the Council  (LGA 1972 s 85 (1) and (2) with immediate effect. The Clerk would inform her and the Broadland DC elections team.
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre,Grass cutting and item 5
Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting





Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





Mrs.Scarff – School Governor





3. Minutes of the May meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that one allotment plot had been vacated and he had a possible tenant. NCC had advised that rural grass cutting would now only be twice a year and confined to junctions, vision splays and bends. The dog bin post at Newton Park had been replaced. Broadland DC had advised that there was no necessity to take action with the oak tree on Newton Park unless overhanging branches actually touched the property. The Clerk would write to the resident concerned.
5. Planning No objection was raised to a two storey rear extension at 14 Newton Street.
6. Street Light Inspection The Clerk and Chairman had visited all light columns mentioned in T.T.Jones annual report and one lantern glass was to be replaced and one resident had been asked to cut overhanging branches.

7. Horsham Village Sign R.Wilks said that he had examined the rot in the post and he was given authority to shorten the post by about eight inches and dress the top with lead before the sign was replaced. He gave details to the Clerk of a painter who would give a quotation for re-painting both signs.

8. Clerk’s Salary The Clerk reported that the national pay scales had been increased by 1% bringing his remuneration to £6,063.24/annum.

9. Correspondence The Greater Norwich Local Plan Team had written to inform the Council that local landowners were invited to submit areas for development to be considered in the long term plans up to 2036. NCC had written to confirm that the 50/50 Parish Partnership Scheme would be continued for 2017/18..
10. Accounts passed for payment






E-ON


Street Lighting DD (inc.VAT)
£127.02
J.Graves – Clerk
Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses
£523.72
Scoopder Dooper
Bin Emptying



£108.35
E-ON


Council Office (inc.VAT)

£31.50
Norse


Cemetery Hedge (inc.VAT)
£303.60
P.Mitchell

Dog bin re-instatement

£40.00
Mrs.Medler

Horsham Park Rent (6months)
£211.00
11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports  Both R.Wilks and the Clerk had inspected the safety matting installed under the swings and were of the opinion that the work was sub standard and should not be paid for until after corrective action. The Clerk would ask for a site meeting with Norse. R.Wilks reported some rotten posts and rails at Swan Green and he was authorised to replace them. R.Wilks volunteered to strim around the dog bin in Mill Lane. Clerk would remind NCC that the broken timber bollard outside the crematorium had still not been replaced.
12. Next meeting  St.Faiths Centre Monday July 18th. at 7.30 p.m.

